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The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 7, 2003 at the Holiday Inn Select, Memphis, Tennessee.

I  CALL TO ORDER: HRC President, Glenn Stelly, called the meeting to order at 8:45 A.M.  Marcus Bice, Old South HRC was introduced as Parliamentarian of the meeting and gave the Invocation.  President Stelly explained the Agenda of the Meeting and advised everyone that Roberts Rules of Order would be followed during the meeting. President Stelly welcomed everyone and thanked Ed Thibodeaux for giving the Judges/Handlers Seminar on Friday.  He asked for a show of hands of who attended the seminar (which indicated a substantial number attended).   

II.  ROLL CALL: Secretary Gibson called the roll and reported the following Eligible Votes:  24 were represented by Board of Directors; 39 by Elected Board Members, and 41 by Proxy for a total of 104 votes. Copies of last year’s minutes were handed out for the board members to review prior to approval.   She announced a quorum present and a simple majority vote required.  (The Official Roll Call is attached to the original Minutes.) 
III.  APPROVAL OF 2002 MINUTES OF MEETING: After the roll call, Pete Stritzinger moved to accept the 2002 Minutes, Carol Freeman moved to second, and it was unanimously approved. 

IV. REPORTS OF COMMITTEES:
A) AUDIT COMMITTEE – Lora Neans, Chairman of the 2003 Audit Committee reported:


“The Audit Committee, consisting of Lora Neans, Marie Hodge and Howard Simson, members in good standing with Hunting Retriever Club, Inc., were appointed by HRC President, Glenn J. Stelly, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of June 7, 2003, and jointly make the following statement regarding their findings.


We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending April 30th, 2003 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.
Signed by Lora Neans, Marie Hodge and Howard Simson, dated June 7, 2003.  The original report is attached to the original minutes. Jim Hodges moved to accept the Audit Committee Report. Don Williams seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

B) TREASURER - Treasurer Reichman thanked those who served on the audit committee.   He passed out information about the total number of dogs ran in HRC hunt tests in the past year (attached).  He was especially pleased to see the numbers of Upland entries increase substantially.  He handed out copies of the Profit and Loss Statement for the CD account and the HRC Operating Account and a Net Worth report for all accounts.  He included a Profit and Loss statement for the HRC Foundation.  He stated that HRC’s was financially sound. He asked for questions.  Mark Lanier asked about a deposit from the Fall Grand 1997 account and Jim explained that that account had some residual funds in it and was recently closed.  Chuck Owens asked for financial information on the Spring 2003 Grand and questioned a Spring 03 Grand expense of $ 3,000.  Jim explained that he had not received final financial information on the 03 Spring Grand and was awaiting reports from the Grand Treasurer that he expected shortly.  He said the $ 3,000 item was a loan for initial operating expenses that would be repaid. Martin Mitchell indicated he had information that all bills for the Spring 03 Grand had been paid and they would be turning in a final report in a week or two.  Carol Freeman moved to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bob Black seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

HRC FOUNDATION, INC. – Claudene Christopher gave a report about the memorial honor program associated with the Foundation.  She stated that when this program was started in 1997 there were 39 contributions totaling $ 1,695.  In 2002 there were 101 contributions totaling $ 5,011.  She indicated the contribution form could be found on the HRC website.  She said these memorials are not only used to remember, but to honor such as a new champion or reaching 500 points, etc.  Foundation President, Pete Stritzinger, read what the Foundation scholarship and grants are used for.  This year, the 2003 research grant went to Colorado State University Veterinary Teaching Hospital for animal cancer research.  Pete also explained how the HRC Foundation supports the Judges/Handlers Seminar expenses including seminar equipment, books, and all other seminar expenses.  Carole Freeman, Marcus Bice, and Jim Hodges, all from Old South HRC presented a check for $ 1,024 to the Foundation in the memory of Phillip Freeman.  They had added $2 to each premium to support the Phillip Freeman Memorial Scholarship.  Carol also wanted everyone to know they could earmark their Foundation memorial to the Phillip Freeman Memorial Scholarship Fund.  Pete stated there were 30 applicants for scholarships this year.  Twenty-one qualified.  The 21 were numbered and 5 were drawn.  Pete Stritzinger announced the current Foundation Officers and Board of Directors are: Pete Stritzinger, President; Roger Davis, Vice-President; Jim Reichman; Secretary/Treasurer, and Directors: Claudene Christopher, Glenn Stelly, Don Ley DVM, Kathy Gibson, Larry McMurry and Radale Reed..  President Stritzinger announced the age requirements for receiving a Foundation scholarship as follows: Recipients must be part of a family HRC membership or, if age 23 or older, recipients must hold an individual HRC membership.  He read the names of the 21 qualified applicants that were received.  A drawing was held and the five recipients of the 2003 $1,500 scholarships are:  #1 Jason Bergie, Near North HRC.;  #2 Matthew Courtney, Tri-State HRC; #3 Ryan Fontenot, Lake Charles HRC; #4 Samantha Ley, Southern Colorado HRC;  #5 Jennifer Sapp, Coastal Empire HRC. The Phillip Freeman Memorial Scholarship went to Jessica Luna, Central Florida HRC.  Pete Stritzinger will notify everyone by mail and scholarship money is mailed directly to the school they will be attending.  President of Foundation, Pete Stritzinger turned the meeting back over to President Stelly.  Rod Smith moved to approve the Foundation report.  Mike Witt seconded the report, which was accepted unanimously.   

D) NATIONAL SPONSORS COMMITTEE –Pete Stritzinger, Chairman announced that HRC has a new sponsor – Avery Outdoors.  Pete reported his committee is in negotiations with Triton boats, hoping to get them as a national sponsor.  He reported they added a new member to the committee – Mike Zeigler who is a marketing specialist and should become a valuable addition to the Foundation.  Pete thanked the current National Sponsors; Purina, Tri-Tronics & indicated HRC received a “raise” from these companies.  He also thanks Mossy Oak for their continued sponsorship of HRC.  Pete asked the BOD to contact him if anyone had ideas for national sponsors.  Stan Brown moved to accept the sponsor’s committee report.  John Blum seconded the motion that carried unanimously. 

E) GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE – Ernie Istre, Grand Hunt Committee chairman, gave the Grand Hunt report.  He thanked his fellow committee members, Paul Ramponi and Scot Whitaker for their hard work and called them to the podium with him.  He also thanked the Executive Committee and especially Claudene for their continued help and support.  He reported that there have been three Grand Hunts held since the last annual meeting.  Paul Ramponi gave a report on the Spring 2002 Canada Grand and thanked Bob Black for his hard work at this event.  At total of 180 retrievers entered, 60 passed and a total of 16 new GRHRCH titles were awarded and their names were read.  Scot Witaker gave a report on the 2002 LA Fall Grand, hosted by Cajun HRC.  There were 301 entries, of which 79 passed, with eighteen new Grand Champions.  Ernie reported on the 2003 Spring Grand held in Memphis.  He thanked Scot Whitaker and Jon Butler for all their hard work on the Spring 2003 Grand Committee. He announced that there were 283 entries, 78 passes, and 26 new Grand Hunting Retriever Champions.  He said there was a new format at this Grand.  It was conducted with eight judges for the first time and worked very well.   He mentioned history was made with the first woman judge – Lora Neans.  Also, this Grand produced the first female Golden Grand Champion.  Ernie announced that the Fall 2003 Grand would be in Anderson, SC.  Don Williams moved to accept the Grand Hunt Committee report.  David Cooper seconded the motion that carried unanimously.


The Cajun HRC made a presentation to HRC from the Fall 2002 Grand Hunt in the form of a check in the amount of $ 24,000.  Representing Cajun HRC were the following Cajun HRC members: Rod Smith, Dave Fullerton (HRC's first National Treasurer, 1985), Glenn Stelly, and Jim Reichman.   

F) NEW CLUB COMMITTEE – Chairman of New Club Committee, Rod Smith thanked the Executive Committee for their service and for allowing him to take care of the map.  He indicated the protocol for new clubs is to contact Claudene, who in turn will contact the regional field rep.  After the rep talks with a potential new club, a new club packet is mailed to them.  A total of 24 new club packets were mailed this past year.  Rod Smith reported that since last year’s meeting, there have been 10 new clubs added.  He said HRC lost the SE TX club. He reviewed the map of Club locations, stating that the white pins represented existing clubs, red were new clubs, and blue pins indicated locations where new club packets had been sent.  Don Williams moved to accept the New Club Committee Report.  David Cooper seconded the motion that carried unanimously

G) PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE: Public Relations Committee Chairman, Marty Davis recognized the PR Committee members in attendance at the meeting.  He thanked UKC’s Steve VanDuine and the HRC Executive Committee for their support of his committee.  He asked that when clubs elect new officers, they report this to both himself and Claudene Christopher.  He mentioned that the CD each club receives from the HRC Administrative Secretary will include new club packet information.  He reported that the HRC traveling promotional displays are being used frequently and stated that a new display was made for the Canadian clubs that will be kept in their region.  He stated that it was important for clubs to send their newsletters to the Public Relations Reps so the information could be included in the HRC magazine’s Regional Reports section.  Jim Hodges moved to accept the report.  Mike Witt seconded the motion that carried unanimously.   

 H) RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE – Keith Westberry, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee gave his Committee report.  He thanked the Executive Committee and introduced the Running Rules Committee members who were present.  The following members of the Committee were present: Keith Westberry, Rod Rombauer, Brian McCann, Glenn Dye, Chad Wilson, Steve Huhn, Stan Brown, Mark Lanier, Dennis Crain, and Robert Webster.  Chairman Westberry thanked all the members of the Committee for their hard work.   He reported the Committee received five rule proposals.  Of the five proposals, it was determined that only one was a running rule proposal.  The remainder concerned HRC policy, or had a combination of both running rule and policy in them that could not be acted on by the Running Rules Committee.  See attached.   Chairman Westberry briefly reviewed each of the proposals and explained why they were classified as either running rule or policy proposals.   He noted that the Committee began the preparation of a recommendation on clarification of “policy vs. running rule”.  No conclusion was reached, but the Running Rules Committee will continue to spend some time on this matter.   Bob Black moved to accept the report. David Cooper seconded the motion that carried unanimously

V.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS:

PRESIDENT:  President Stelly thanked Carol Freeman for the outstanding job she does as our National Meeting Coordinator. He thanked his wife Elaine for her unwavering support the past 6 years he has served as a national officer.  

He also thanked the members of the Executive Committee for their service the past four years.  He introduced the representatives from UKC and Omar Driskill.  President Stelly extended a deep appreciation for Claudene Christopher, Executive Administrative Secretary, for her dedication and devotion to HRC.  He also said it has been a pleasure working with the highly dedicated committee’s: Regional Field Representatives, Public Relations Committee, HRC Foundation, Running Rules Committee, National Sponsors Committee, Nominating Committee, Audit Committee, Grand Hunt Committee, UKC Personnel, National Seminar Instructor, and the National Sponsors: Purina, Tri-tonics, and Mossy Oak.  He said if all the above were to meet there would be about 73 people.  But if all HRC club officers were to attend there would be additional 468 members, which is a total of 541 people.  If we included all the judges and club secretaries there would be approximately 1,458 volunteers.  He continued to say with all the other volunteers this number could possible exceed 2000.  Even in the private sector this would be an impressive company and we are blessed to have a talented and cooperative membership with such a dedication to our program.  


President Stelly stated that this has been another outstanding year for HRC.  HRC continues to experience a sustained growth in membership and clubs.  Our presence ranges from the Northwest coast near Seattle, Washington including Vancouver, British Columbia and up to Alaska.  He stated that six years ago when he was elected Vice President there were 45 clubs and today there are 117 participating clubs throughout Canada and the USA.


President Stelly said the organization has grown and continues to succeed because the members have remained committed and focused to our founding principal- an organization “Conceived by Hunters for Hunters”.  He stated we have in the past and continue to fulfill our primary purpose which in part is the betterment of hunting retrievers as a whole and to influence the breeding and training of a better finer hunting retriever and to provide hunters and hunting retrievers a series of actual hunting test in a controlled environment.  He stated we bear the responsibility of passing along on to the next generation a club, which represents the proud heritage of hunting.  We must continue to place a high value on the owner/hunter/handler and place our programs within their reach.  President Stelly stated that the only way to make a higher percentage of new members that can play the game is to make it possible for all members to learn how to train hunting retrievers.  This is where the role of the local club or member surfaces.  My challenge to you as older or more experienced members is to not become complacent but rather reach out to those who need assistance and show them the path of success.  


President Stelly closed by thanking the BOD for allowing him to serve these past six years on the Executive Committee.  He stated as President, he learned that the spirit of HRC is enduring.  The traditions may vary and the faces may change but the essence will always remain the same.  He thanked HRC for listening and being kind to him and his family throughout the years and especially for the kind words of appreciation.  He closed with three final words: Remember Gun Safety!      

VICE PRESIDENT: Vice President, Larry McMurry welcomed everybody in attendance and hoped they would find the day as interesting as he was sure he would.  He told a quick joke to lighten the tone of the meeting.  Vice-President McMurry asked for a show of hands of those attending their first National Meeting.  He spoke of how proud he was that HRC was a democratic organization.  He thanked his fellow Executive Committee members and especially Claudene Christopher.  He thanked the Field Reps who he said he worked closely with on the Seminars and Seminar scheduling.  He noted the Field Reps keep the integrity of what we do.  He thanked Tim Gibson for his help with the seminar and indicated new revisions were coming.  He also thanked Bill Rath and Paul Ramponi for their help with seminar development.  He thanked the Grand Hunt Committee of Ernie Istre, Scot Witacker, and Paul Ramponi for their hard work, noting that they give 3 to 4 weeks of their time to the Grand each year so all of HRC can enjoy the Grand Hunts.  He thanked all the club presidents, noting they were like the “glue” that held HRC together.  He indicated it has been a privilege serving as your Vice-President and traveling the country to meet fellow HRC members.  He noted we have worked hard the last four years and it’s taken a group effort to accomplish what we have.  We are better off as an organization today than we were four years ago. He closed by again thanking everyone for allowing him to serve as a national officer, and for giving every retriever enthusiast a place to run their dogs on weekends.  He noted that with everyone pitching in, we could keep HRC as the premier retriever organization.


SECRETARY:  Secretary Kathy Gibson indicated how overwhelming it was to hear the statistics from the recent Grand Hunts.  She said the Grand Hunt Committee had done a great job.  She mentioned the Gibson household has a new pup, and wanted to remind folks we are here for our dogs.  Secretary Gibson explained she was excited about the numbers of Started dogs running our events.  Secretary Gibson mentioned that a large part of the Secretary’s job was working with Winchester and Purina.  She indicated both national sponsors have been a pleasure to work with and we appreciate all they do for HRC.  She stated that Purina sends dog food to our hunts, and hats for the judges and hunt committee, as well as orange vests for Upland events.  Clubs should keep the orange vests for future hunts.   She mentioned there had been a few minor problems with shipping from Purina, but overall they were doing a great job getting products to the clubs on time.  She noted that Clubs could now download a copy of the Purina Support order form from the HRC website or get it from the CD they would receive from Claudene.   Further, there is now an on-line Purina Support Order Form on the HRC website that clubs can use to submit their orders electronically.  She mentioned an increase in the price of Winchester poppers the past January, but said clubs could still buy 3 cases and get 1 free.  Clubs could download a form from the HRC website to order poppers, or find the form on the Club CD. She thanked the HRC Board of Directors for allowing her to serve them the past 4 years, and thanked her fellow Executive Committee members and indicated it had been a pleasure working with them.  She thanked her husband Tim, and wanted to especially thank HRC Administrative Secretary Claudene Christopher for all her help and support.  She assured the membership that the transition to a new secretary would be a smooth one.  


President Stelly asked for a motion to accept the Officers reports.  Rod Smith so moved and David Cooper seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  

VI.  OTHER REPORTS:

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY: Administrative Secretary Christopher noted that the new CD is not in the BOD notebooks but will be sent out with minutes in the next few weeks.  CD will include everything a club needs, forms etc., and the clubs can copy it to their own computers.   BOD should share materials with hunt secretaries and any one that needs these materials.  Postage has gone down tremendously since she now attaches documents to e-mail.  She stated though she does not care for the impersonal use of e-mail but she realizes she that it is a necessity.  Averages 110 e-mails a day and she tries to answer these as promptly as possible.  She thanked the BOD for their patience which helps her to be as productive as possible.  If clubs see anything that they would like added to the CD they should notify her.  Claudene noted that she now maintains the licensing and database for all the judges. There are 721 judges, 97 are approved to apprentice started, 135 are licensed started, 121 are licensed seasoned and 191 are licensed finished.  110 are licensed upland and 57 are in the process of becoming apprentice judges now.  Voted by the BOD at the 2002 meeting, as of January 1, 2003, we started the AA program, which means an apprentice judge can only be paired with a AA judge.  Document is on the CD and web site.  She explained the importance of good judges teaching our new judges.  There is a chart in program that shows the number of judges in each region.  There are 498 AA judges.  494 carried the AA started, 385 seasoned and 264 finished designation.  We do not apply the AA to upland.  Claudene thanked Tim Gibson for logging all the judges from January 1 through August.  January 1, 2003 UKC turned the approval of judges for the hunts over to Claudene.  She has approved 1,312 judges for 164-hunt tests.  She has to verify all their documents.  She keeps record of all the judges’ assignments.  She also mentioned that now that you can take your judges test on line and she thanked Tim Gibson for getting this done.  She mentioned Cleo and Bill Watson grade the tests and they will return the results to the judge.  The purpose of the judge’s test is to get the judges to read the rule book and learn.  As of yet there is not a deadline for the judge’s test since some judges do not have their rule book form UKC yet.   She encouraged those that have their rule book to go ahead and take the test on line so this will reduce the number of tests that she has to mail out.  Claudene recommends that the clubs provide reimbursement for the judge's gas to and from the hunt.  Gifts are nice if the club can afford them but the priority should be to reimburse gas for these judges who volunteer their time and money to judge. She noted that the Memorial Program is her favorite part of her job and she thanked Darryl and Lora Neans for coming up with the idea in 1996.  The final retrieve section in the magazine is free and should be sent to Steve VanDuine at UKC.  The memorial listing in the magazine is an announcement of a contribution from a club or person to the HRC Foundation in memory or honor of someone.    She urged support for the Memorial/Honor Program and the HRC Foundation and explained how the program works. You can send in any amount that you want, know one knows the amount except for Claudene and the Treasurer.  The web site is averaging over 9000 hits a month.  We just hit 255,000 hits to the web site.  Our web site is a service web site and someone can log on and learn all about HRC and make it easy for the clubs to find everything they need.   She would like to see the PR committee work on getting a profile on a club or person in that region each month.  This could be rotated from region to region.  A Clubs map with contact information is kept on the web site.  Clubs can send their premium to her and she will post it on the web site.  65% of the premiums she received for the past grand were sent from the premium on the web site. Claudene processed 3,447 renewal membership cards last year, 1,032 new membership cards and we have 835 members that are on a two-year memberships.  She processes an expired membership drive three times a year.  A personalized letter is sent, 438 were sent out this past year, and we have over 100 that have renewed their membership.  The 500/1000 club, she processed thirty-eight 500 Club and six 1000 Club memberships. We have thirty-four members of the 1000 point club and two hundred and eleven of the 500 Club.  We have several members with 1500 points and one with 2000 points.  HRC is working on a recognition program for 1500 and 2000 members.  She receives a report monthly from UKC with dogs that have 400 or more championship points.  These are logged onto a data base, update from the hunt reports and a certificate is mailed and an order form is included for the owner to fill out for a the jackets

In conclusion, Claudene thanked Carol Freeman for her work in getting the National meeting organized.  She also thanked Kevin and Kendra Spooner for their assistance on some projects.  She concluded by thanking the EC and said it has been a pleasure working with them.

President Stelly asked for a motion to accept the report.  Jim Hodges moved and Carol Freeman second.  The motion passed unanimously. 

NATIONAL FIELD REPRESENTATIVE / SEMINAR INSTRUCTOR: Tim Gibson thanked the outgoing EC for their support of the Field Rep’s and he thanked them for giving him the opportunity to get up and speak on the Field Rep’s behalf.  He said the seminar continues to evolve with the participation from the Field Rep’s.  He reported on the very productive Field Rep meeting held on Friday, June 6, 2003.  All FR were in attendance except for three.  David Cousineau from region 14, Bob Huschle from region 6 and Bobby Williams from region 7 were unable to make the meeting.  The new field rep from region 5A, Scott Whitaker was in attendance.   He announced was a great opportunity for all the Field Rep’s to meet in one room to discuss judging issues and to make judges and clubs more successful.  Overall, the rep’s reported very few problems in their regions.  Tim thanked Steve VanDuine from UKC for dropping by the meeting and Omar Driskill for coming by and helping to answer questions.  One thing discussed was the upland hunt program.  The FR’s are developing an “Upland Hunt Test Guideline”. After the document is completed and the EC gives their blessings, this helpful document will be found on the web site for clubs to use as a resource tool for planning and conducting an Upland Hunt Test.  Tim thanked Ed Thibodeaux for conducting the seminar on Friday.  Ed was the first author of the Judge’s Corner and now Tim has taken that over for the past several years.   There has been equipment upgrade for the seminars.  Tim indicated that now that the equipment is in good shape, you would begin to see some content changes that will hopefully be more organized and more productive for judges attending the seminar.  Tim thanked Larry McMurry for taking care of copying and mailing out the seminar books.  The seminar books are going to be updated so they follow the slides better.  Tim mentioned that with EC approval, they are going to try and publish a yearly seminar schedule.  The BOD should go back and talk to the clubs and report to the Field Rep’s dates that would benefit your areas.   Some regions may not have as many seminars as others due to fewer judges.  This will not prevent those regions from having seminars - they may just have fewer seminars than the regions with more judges.  Hopefully this will be more cost effective and attendance will be improved at the seminars. Tim thanked the Foundation for their support of the seminars.  The schedule will appear on the web site.  The FR’s are planning a judge’s resource page that will be on the web site for judges to refer to.   Tim apologized for not keeping the Judge’s Corner updated on the web but plans to get it current as soon as possible.


Tim closed the report by stating it was a complete pleasure spending a day with the FR’s..  The Field Rep’s are there to help your club put on the best hunt you can. When you stop to think about the number of hunt tests they have been to and the number of judges sheets they have filled out, it is truly a treasure we have their experience.  We should all recognize this resource we have and take advantage of their knowledge and experience.  Tim feels HRC it is just as exciting today as it was in the beginning with the growth of HRC.  


President Stelly asked for a motion to accept the report.  Tim Boies moved and Mark Lanier second.  Motion passed unanimously.        

UNITED KENNEL CLUB, INC:  Steve VanDuine declined to give a report since he gave his report on Friday, June 6, 2003 at the General Membership meeting.

OTHER:  President Stelly reminded everyone of the 2002 Board vote to allow the Field Rep’s to participate in discussions.  The policy reads as: “Only the Board of Directors will be permitted to vote.  Only Board of Directors or Field Representatives will be permitted to hold the floor for discussion.  Any HRC member may attend the meeting; however comments or issues must be directed through their Board Member”.
VII.   OLD BUSINESS:  Rod Rombauer refers to the 2002 minutes concerning Lifetime Memberships.  Vice President, Larry McMurry addressed the issue.  He stated that this issue has not been resolved due to low interest rates right now and what to do with this money.  No other old business was brought to the floor.  Brian McCann made a motion to close old business and Rod Rombauer second.  Motion passed. 

VIII.  NEW BUSINESS:
 President Stelly opened the floor for new business. 
NATIONAL EVENTS DATE: Don Williams brought up the issue of clubs hosting licensed hunts on the weekend of the HRC National Meeting.  He had given his proposal to the running rules committee who advised him this was a policy matter that could be brought to the BOD under new business.  Don Williams made a motion to allow clubs to hold events on national meeting weekend.  There was much discussion on the pros and cons.  Don amended his motion to say he wanted the HRC Executive Committee to appoint a committee to evaluate the ramifications of clubs holding a licensed event on the same weekend as the National Meeting.  The motion passed.  The new Executive Committee will appoint a committee to look at this issue, per the motion.  

SCHEDULING UKC EVENTS - MILEAGE: Don Williams brought another issue to the floor that the Running Rules Committee indicated was a policy, not a running rule issue.  He made the motion that HRC recommend that UKC change the present mileage requirements between hunt tests from 200 miles to 100 miles.  Rod Rombauer seconded.  There was discussion.  The motion failed.

RUNNING RULES - COMMITTEE MEMBERS REQUIREMENTS:  Keith Westberry, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee made a motion pertaining to the Running Rules Committee charter.  He said the current Running Rules charter does not contain qualifications Running Rules Representatives.  He moved that effective July 1, 2004 (when current members terms end), the following be added to the running rules charter:  1) individuals should be a member in good standing with HRC, UKC, and a HRC club and 2) the individual be a licensed AA Finished level judge.  Mark Lanier seconded the motion.  There was no discussion and the motion passed.

OFFICAL TIMES FOR A HUNT TEST:  Jim Harris indicated there had been some discussion recently about setting an official time for hunt tests to begin and end.   He said it would be beneficial for club insurance purposes in that a club would no longer be liable (he cited use of alcohol) for incidents occurring after the hunt was officially over.    He used an example of hunts beginning when the first dog checked in, and ending when the last dog finished running.  He made a motion that we ask UKC for official guidelines as to when an event begins and when it is officially over.  Rod Rombauer seconded the motion.  Jim Reichman indicated that HRC could not abate its liability by passing a motion like this in the national meeting, and the motion as it was made, exposed clubs to greater liability and puts them in a worse position.  Jim Harris withdrew the motion.  

HRC MEMBERSHIP REQUIREMENT TO ENTER GRAND: Mark Lanier, Amite River HRC, made the following motion: "As of the entry deadline of the International Grand Hunt test, all owners and handlers of participating retrievers must be members in good standing of HRC.  Handlers or owners not meeting this requirement by the posted entry deadline are not eligible to participate."  Seconded by Claudene Christopher.  The motion passed 106 for 1 against.

JUDGES RECOGNITION RPOGRAM:  John Blum, Big D HRC, made a motion for the EC to explore a judges recognition program, similar to the 500/1000-point program.  Mike Witt seconded the motion.  Claudene Christopher said that is nice but they do not have the archives to do this, unless someone wanted to go through every magazine and hunt test report.  Discussion.  Jim Blum amended the motion to be from this year only.  Motion did not carry.  

UPLAND POINTS COUNT TOWARD GRHRCH: Jim Bolton, Texoma HRC, made a motion for HRC to recommend to UKC that the 40 points from the upland title be added to the GRHRC title.  Jim Harris seconded.  Discussion.  Keith Westberry added that this is a UKC policy and the motion is for the EC to take this recommendation to UKC.  Vote:  31 for and 61 against.  Motion failed.

Carol Freeman made a motion to close new business.  Mark Lanier seconded.  Motion carried.

IX.  HRC/UKC NATIONAL AMBASSADOR / HONORARY LIFETIME MEMBERS:  Omar Driskill spoke about how proud he is that HRC has grown and referred to HRC as his baby.  He referred to the BOD as his grandchildren and he is so thankful they have continued his dream.  As of today we have six honorary lifetime members, including Pete Stritzinger, Tim Gibson, Claudene Christopher, Andy Johnson, Dale Flenthrope, and Ed Thibodeaux.  Omar nominated the following four HRC members for honorary lifetime membership:  Bobby Williams, Ernie Istre, Paul Ramponi and Glenn Stelly.  The nominees were placed on a ballot and the vote would be for all of the nominees at once.  Votes were tallied and passed with over two thirds majority.  

X.   ELECTIONS:  President Glenn Stelly introduced Walt Bumgardner, Chairman of the Nominating Committee.     He introduced the rest of his committee, consisting of Rick Fanella, Charlie Journey, Don Williams, and Greg Moffett. Chairman Bumgardner announced the committee would like to recommend the BOD update the Constitution and By-Laws concerning the elections.  These aspects include the collection and dissemination of information on the nominees.  The officer’s questionnaire is outdated.  They did use the web site and the magazine to introduce the candidates.  They did comply with the By-Laws by sending out a letter to the club Presidents.  Chairman Bumgardner feels the process should be updated but did clarify that this did not interfere with this years elections.  There are separate ballots on each candidate.   The official counters for the elections were Pete Stritzinger, Bill Watson, Roxanne Webster and Dave Fullerton.  He announced the elections would start with the Treasurer, Secretary, VP and then President.  Candidates were given five minutes to address the Board.  

Chairman Bumgardner introduced Lora Neans for Treasurer and she addressed the Board.  There being no other nominations, Chairman Bumgardner moved that Lora Neans be elected by acclimation.  Rod Smith seconded the motion that carried unanimously.

Chairman Bumgardner announced the candidates for Secretary:  Diana Peacock and Deb West.  There were no further nominations.  Candidate’s Peacock and West each addressed the Board.  A secret ballot was taken, after which Chairman Bumgardner announced that Diana Peacock was elected to the office of Secretary.

Chairman Bumgardner announced the candidates for the office of Vice President:  Jon Butler and Jim Reichman.  
There were no further nominations.  Both candidates addressed the board.  A secret ballot was taken, after which Chairman Bumgardner announced that Jim Reichman was elected to the office of Vice President.

Chairman Bumgardner announced the candidates for the office of President:  Larry McMurry and Rod Smith.  There were no further nominations.  Both candidates addressed the board.  A secret ballot was taken, after which Chairman Bumgardner announced that Rod Smith was elected to the office of HRC President.

XI.  PRESENTATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS; The Executive Committee presented appreciation plaques to the Running Rules Committee members: Keith Westberry, Brian McCann, Glenn Dye, Chad Wilson, Rod Rombauer, Steve Huhn, Stan Brown, Mark Lanier, Dennis Crain, Mike Judas, Tim Smothers, and Robert Webster.             

X.  ADJOURNMENT:  With no further business to come before the Board of Directors, Carol Freeman moved the meeting adjourn.  Don Williams seconded the motion, which carried. The meeting adjourned at 4:00 P.M.

Kathy Gibson  

____________________________________________________

June 7, 2003

Kathy Gibson

HRC Secretary
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